STATEMENT OF NORTH CAROLINA EEO POLICY

The State of North Carolina recognizes that an effective and efficient government requires the
talents, skills and abilities of all qualified and available individuals, and seeks opportunities to
promote diversity and inclusion at all occupational levels of State government’s workforce
through equal employment opportunity (EEO) workforce planning initiatives. The State is
committed to ensuring the administration and implementation of all human resources policies,
practices and programs are fair and equitable without unlawful discrimination, harassment or
retaliation on the basis of race, religion, color, national origin, sex (including pregnancy), age (40
or older), political affiliation, genetic information, or disability, except where age, sex, or
physical requirements constitute bona fide occupational qualifications. State agencies,
departments and universities shall be accountable for administering all aspects of employment,
including hiring, dismissal, compensation, job assignment, classification, promotion, reduction-
in-force, training, benefits and any other terms and conditions of employment in accordance with
federal and State EEO laws.

See the Unlawful Workplace Harassment policy in Section 1 of the State Human Resources
Manual for provisions related to unlawful harassment, including sexual harassment, and
retaliation.

Veterans

Job discrimination of veterans shall be prohibited, and affirmative action shall be undertaken to
employ and advance in employment eligible veterans in accordance with Article 13 of G.S. 126
and G.S. 128-15.

UNIVERSITY POLICY STATEMENT ON NON-DISCRIMINATION

Fayetteville State University is committed to equality of educational opportunity and
employment and does not discriminate against applicants, students, or employees based on race,
color, national origin, religion, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation, age, disability, genetic
information or veteran status. Moreover, Fayetteville State University values diversity and
actively seeks to recruit talented students, faculty, and staff from diverse backgrounds.

Any individual with a concern, grievance or complaint of discrimination or retaliation should
utilize the University’s related policies and procedures to notify the designated University
officials of such concerns.

Adopted this the 1% day of March 2020.
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